Leigh St Peter's CE Primary School

Weekly Newsletter – September | Issue 1





WELCOME BACK TO SCHOOL!

On behalf of the Leigh St Peter's CE Primary School, we are really pleased to welcome you back to the new school year and we are excited for the year ahead. We want to thank so many of you for starting the school year so strongly by supporting the changes to school uniform. This week, the weather has been abnormally hot, and we have relaxed the school uniform policy slightly by allowing your children to wear their full PE kit. Please ensure that next week your child comes to school wearing their full school uniform. This means wearing school shoes – NOT TRAINERS! I have attached a link to our school uniform policy. https://leighsaintpeters.wigan.sch.uk/general-information/uniform/

EARRINGS

There are a couple of families refusing to remove earrings from the children's ears. *This is not a new expectation within our uniform policy*. There are many occasions where we support you when you need us to, so I am asking that you support us in removing your child's earrings. The matter is a health and safety concern and there are situations where your children will be unable to participate in activities, such as swimming and some if not all school trips which will be taking place across the year. If you are concerned, please speak to Mr Robinson.

AFTERSCHOOL CLUBS

Linked to our most recent Ofsted Inspection, we are in the final stages of confirming our after-school provision to develop our pupils' interests and talents. A timetable of clubs will be published next week and information relating to how your children can book onto these clubs. Clubs will be on a Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday evening.

REMINDER ABOUT DOJOS

Just a reminder that we no longer use ClassDojo as a way to send instant messages to parents. The messaging service is not monitored. If you have a query, please contact the main office or see the Class Teacher at the end of the school day.

LUNCHES

Just a reminder that **from Monday lunches must be ordered at home**. If your child has not ordered a lunch, they will be unable to order one at school.

BEHAVIOUR

Instead of Dojo Points, we have moved across to a system called TrackItLights which also replaces Dojos. We are in a transitionary period with this application at the minute but will move fully across to this by October half term. At this point, we will share details about the 'Parent App' which will allow us to better share behaviour – both positive and negatives.

PARENTAL ENRICHMENT

Over the course of this academic year, we will be sharing events where you can get to come and speak to school senior leaders about the positive and areas for improvement about our school. Our first event is on Friday 22nd September at the start of the school day. Refreshments will be available. Our first event is supporting you with familiarising you with some e-safety information that we will feel is important to share. Also, please try and attend one of the Meet the Teacher events next Thursday evening at 3:30pm.

MESSY CHURCH

Messy Church is this Saturday – 9th September at 10am. Please come along with your family and support this wonderful event.

IMPORTANT DATES!

Meet the Teacher

Thursday 14th September at 3:30pm

School Video

Tuesday 12th September

E-Safety Coffee Morning

Friday 22nd September

Main Hall at 9:10am-10am

School Photos

Tuesday 26th September

Please ensure you have completed and returned permissions

ATTENDANCE MATTERS!

RS (98.3%)

1S (95.3%)

2S (94.9%)

2P (92.1%)

3S (97.3%)

3P (95.8%)

4S (92.4%)

4P (88.8%)

5S (91.3%)

5P (94.4%)

6S (98.6%)

6P (96%)

Whole School (94.7%)